Dear Student,

As part of your participation in today's American College Application Campaign you have the opportunity to participate in a college and career asipirations online survey. The title of the survey is, "Understanding Students Career and College Aspirations". The survey will take a minimum of 5 mintues but no more than 15 minutes. There are many studies that look at high school seniors' career and college aspirations, but these are mostly as a country. This one will look at career and college aspiration within Nevada. That is why researchers from UNLV, Lincy Institute are conducting this survey. They hope that the findings will help educators and policy makers understand how to improve schools and programs so that students can achieve their career and college aspirations. Although you will not receive a monetary benefit from your participation, educators and adminstrators may benefit from the knowledge obtained in this survey.

This study is based on quanitative research, which means the survey results will be looked at as a whole in the aggregate and no personal information will be shared or identifiable. Your participation in the study is voluntary; that is you can choose to participate as much or as little as you would like without any negative consequences. You will still be able to participate in the ACAC event.

These study practices are subject to the rules of the Institutional Review Board at the University of Nevada, Las Vegas, which is a committee that reviews research to ensure that the research does not harm participants, and requires that all information collected remain confidential except as may be required by federal, state, or local law. Given the nature of this study, it is unlikely that any data collected will be required by any federal, state or local agencies.

If you have any questions regarding this survey or your rights as a participant you can contact Magdalena Martinez at magdalena.martinez@unlv.edu or 702-895-0092 or the UNLV IRB office at 1-877-895-2794.

Again, your participation is voluntary and by going to the GoToCollegeNevada.org website, click on College Application Month, and clicking on "Aspirations Survey" you consent to participate in this survey and you acknowlege that you have been advised about the survey, its purpose, and how to obtain additional information on your rights as a survey participant.

Thank you.